

ĐỀ CƯƠNG ÔN TẬP HỌC KỲ 1- MÔN: TIẾNG ANH 6

I. LÝ THUYẾT

1. **Vocabulary:** Topics: *Home/ School/ Friends/ Festivals and Free Time/ Around Town*

2. **Grammar:**

+ *The Present Simple tense*

+ *Present Continuous*

+ *Connectors (and, or)*

+ *Possessive pronouns*

Subject	Possessive pronoun
I	Mine
You	Yours
He	His
She	Hers
We	Ours
They	Theirs

+ *Like + V-ing*

+ *Adverbs of frequency*

+ *Countable and uncountable nouns*

+ *Demonstratives*

- This/ That/ These/ Those

- This/ These: for things close to the speaker

- That/ Those: for things further away.

3. **Skills:** Listening, Reading, Writing, Speaking.

4. **Pronunciation:** Sounds; word stress, sound changes

II. BÀI TẬP

A. LANGUAGE FOCUS

Pronunciation:

Exercise 1: Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently.

- | | | | |
|------------------------|---------------------|--------------------|--------------------|
| 1. A. <u>k</u> itchen | B. <u>l</u> iving | C. <u>i</u> dea | D. <u>d</u> inner |
| 1. A. <u>t</u> alent | B. <u>l</u> antern | C. <u>f</u> ashion | D. <u>a</u> lways |
| 3. A. <u>o</u> pens | B. <u>c</u> loses | C. <u>l</u> eaves | D. <u>e</u> nds |
| 4. A. <u>h</u> erbs | B. <u>c</u> heck | C. <u>l</u> emon | D. <u>e</u> gg |
| 5. A. <u>s</u> andwich | B. <u>s</u> alad | C. <u>l</u> ater | D. <u>j</u> acket |
| 6. A. <u>m</u> agic | B. <u>a</u> cting | C. <u>f</u> antasy | D. <u>i</u> sland |
| 7. A. <u>n</u> ovel | B. <u>s</u> occer | C. <u>r</u> ole | D. <u>c</u> omic |
| 8. A. <u>i</u> dea | B. <u>r</u> epeat | C. <u>p</u> lease | D. <u>c</u> ream |
| 9. A. <u>w</u> ear | B. <u>s</u> neakers | C. <u>b</u> each | D. <u>c</u> lean |
| 10. A. <u>s</u> pider | B. <u>s</u> lim | C. <u>k</u> ind | D. <u>s</u> triped |

Exercise 2: Choose the word/ phrase (A, B, C or D) that best suits the blank in each sentence.

1. Would you like to see the dessert _____?
A. menu B. order C. tip D. service
3. There's a _____ on TV tonight. You can see many dancers in their traditional clothes.
A. fashion show B. tug of war C. dance performance D. fireworks
4. Do you have this skirt _____ a medium size?
A. with B. on C. for D. in

5. I like _____ shoes by the window. Do you have _____ in black?
A. that/ it B. this/ them C. those/ them D. these/ it
6. Would you like _____ bread and cheese for lunch?
A. a B. some C. any D. the
7. Waiter: "What would you like for dessert?"
Customer: " _____ "
A. I'd like an omelet. B. A cupcake, please.
C. I don't like coffee. D. I prefer tea.
8. Customer: "Do you have this dress in white?"
Sales assistant: " _____ "
A. Yes, I am. B. Yes, it is.
C. Yes, here you are. D. Yes, it's OK.
9. Andy is very lazy. He never does _____ housework.
A. some B. a C. any D. lot
10. _____ stories are about magic, kings and queens.
A. Fantasy B. Mystery C. Comic D. Adventure
11. Why don't you sign _____ a book club?
A. in B. out C. up for D. for
12. Your desk is very dirty. _____ is clean and tidy.
A. My B. Me C. Desk D. Mine
13. I enjoy doing _____ because I can make pretty things from paper.
A. outdoor activities B. arts and crafts C. acting D. in the drama club
14. I _____ go to the movies. Maybe just once or twice a year.
A. always B. rarely C. sometimes D. often
15. Daniel _____ martial arts in the evenings.
A. is often having B. often do C. often does D. often have
16. I _____ chat with people I don't know because it's dangerous.
A. never B. sometimes C. always D. usually
17. Before *Tết*, Vietnamese people decorate their houses _____ peach trees or apricot trees.
A. for B. by C. with D. on
18. My dad _____ breakfast for my family every day.
A. is cooking B. cooks C. cook D. will cook

B. Reading

Exercise 1: Read Jian's email and choose the best option (A, B, C or D) for each of the following questions.

Hi Sammy!

Thanks for your email. We're celebrating Chinese New Year at the moment. We celebrate it in the first month of spring. It's a very important festival for Chinese people. Before the celebrations, we clean our house. This is a tradition – we wipe away all the bad things. On New Year's Eve, we have a special meal with our family. We eat traditional food and watch fireworks at midnight. We also wear red clothes. Red means fire, so we believe that our red clothes help chase away bad spirits. When we wake up on New Year's Day, we always find red envelopes in our beds. There is money in them – they're presents from our parents and grandparents. We watch dragon dances, too. They're my favorite part of the festival. I love Chinese New Year, because I like all the traditions and I like being with my family.

Write to me about one of your festivals.

Take care.

Jian

1. When do Chinese people celebrate Chinese New Year?
A. At the moment
B. In the first month of spring
C. In the first spring
D. On New Year's Eve
2. What do people often do before the celebrations?
A. wear red clothes
B. eat traditional food
C. have special meals
D. clean their houses
3. What is the meaning of the color 'red'?
A. fire
B. bad spirits
C. New Year
D. fireworks
4. On New Year's Day, Jian usually _____.
A. gets presents from friends
B. wipes away bad things
C. gets red envelopes with money inside
D. gives presents to her parents
5. _____ is Jian's favorite part of the festival.
A. Eating traditional food
B. Getting money in red envelopes
C. Watching fireworks
D. Watching dragon dances

Exercise 2: Read the following passage and choose the option (A, B, C or D) that best suits each blank.

My cousin's name is Camilla. She's very different (38) _____ me. Her hair is blond, not dark like mine. It's very long. My hair is curly, but (39) _____ is very straight. She has beautiful blue eyes (like the sky). She's quite short and I'm very tall. We don't (40) _____ the same hobbies and interests, but we have (41) _____ fun together. Camilla is friendly and cheerful. She is also a good listener. She always helps me and (42) _____ me good advice. We often go to each other's houses on the weekend. We play video games, watch TV or sometimes we play music together.

1. A. on
2. A. Camilla's hair
3. A. give
4. A. many
5. A. having
- B. in
B. Camilla
B. share
B. little
B. gives
- C. from
C. Camilla has hair
C. talk
C. lots
C. get
- D. with
D. Camilla hair
D. do
D. a lot of
D. makes

Exercise 3: Read the passage, choose the word/ phrase (A, B, C or D) that best suits the blank.

My best friend is Joe. He's nine years old like me. Joe lives in a small house with his parents. Joe's tall and quite fat. He (1) _____ big brown eyes and short hair. Joe and I spend a lot of time together. We both like sports. We often (2) _____ martial arts after school. We are in the school karate club. Joe is a great friend. He's very (3) _____. He helps me when I can't do my homework. He's also good at magic. He's going to sign up for the (4) _____ next month. Next Saturday is his birthday. We are having a party with chicken pasta and cola. I'll buy a T-shirt for him. His favorite color is blue, so I'm going to look for a beautiful one (5) _____ blue.

1. A. wears
2. A. do
3. A. funny
4. A. tug of war
5. A. on
- B. has
B. play
B. friendly
B. puppet
B. for
- C. is
C. go
C. selfish
C. talent show
C. with
- D. looks
D. join
D. helpful
D. fashion show
D. in

C. WRITING

Exercise 1: Rewrite the following sentences without changing their meanings.

1. Let's play tug of war after school.
→ Why don't _____
2. I always get to school on time.
→ I am never _____
3. My sister can paint pictures really well.
→ My sister is good _____
4. There are six people in my family.
→ My family _____
5. My mother teaches English at this school.
→ My mother is _____
7. There are three bedrooms in my house.
→ My house _____
8. What is the price of this jacket?
→ How much _____
9. I want to have a cheeseburger.
→ I would _____
10. Do you have any milk in the fridge?
→ Is _____?

Exercise 2: Choose the underlined part (A, B, C or D) that needs correcting

1. My mother have short curly hair and big blue eyes.
 A B C D
2. What do you doing now?
 A B C D
3. He often listens to the radio and watch TV in the evening.
 A B C D
4. I enjoy reading books and play sports.
 A B C D
5. I'm busy at the moment, I am writting an email to my parents
 A B C D
6. How often is your mother go to the supermarket ?
 A B C D

Exercise 3: Topic

1. Write a paragraph (50-60 words) about your best friend
2. Write a paragraph (50-60 words) about your favourite festival.

D. SPEAKING

PART 1: INTRODUCTION

- Giới thiệu các thông tin về bản thân/ sở thích/ về thầy cô, mái trường/ môn học yêu thích...

PART 2: TOPIC SPEAKING: UNIT 1-2-3-4

(Nói theo chủ đề)

UNIT 1: HOME

UNIT 2: SCHOOL

UNIT 3: FRIENDS

UNIT 4: FESTIVALS AND FREETIME

PART 3: QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS

(Trả lời câu hỏi)

Unit 1: Home

1. What is there in your house?
 2. Does your house have a yard / balcony/ basement?
 3. What housework do you do?
 4. What housework does your mom/ dad do?
 5. Who does the most housework in your family?
 6. Where do you live?
 7. Where is Vinh city/ Can Tho/ Ha Noi city?
 8. What is Vinh city famous for?
-

Unit 2: School

1. Do you like Maths?
 2. What is your favourite subject? / What subject do you like?
 3. Do you like cooking / singing/ dancing/ drawing?
 4. What is your favourite book?
 5. What kind of book is it?
 6. Who's the author?
 7. Why do you like it?
-

Unit 3: Friends

1. Who's your best friend?
 2. What is she/ he like?
 3. What does she/ he look like?
 4. Does she have glasses/ short hair/ long hair?
 5. What are you doing tonight/ this weekend?
-

Unit 4: Festivals and free time

1. How often do you go shopping/ play soccer?
 2. How often does your mom/ dad have barbecues/ play badminton/ go running?
 3. What time do your lessons start/ end?
 4. What do you do before Lunar New Year?
 5. What do you do during Lunar New Year?
-